
 

 

 

Dental Provider Bulletin  

From Molina Healthcare of Nebraska 

02/10/2025 

Update- D1354 and D1355 

 

Effective 3/1/2025, Molina Healthcare of Nebraska will be updating the claims payment system 

for D1354- Interim Caries Arresting Medicament Application per tooth and D1355- Caries 

Preventative Medicament Application per tooth. These updates are in alignment with industry 

standards and recommendations set by the American Academy of Pediatric Dentistry.  

 

Only 3 of D1354 or D1355 are allowed per tooth per year. Providers are required to retain 

documentation demonstrating medical necessity. A prior authorization is required for the 

fourth application and must demonstrate the member has a high caries risk. A permanent 

restoration is not payable on the same tooth for three (3) months from the date of service of 

completed D1354 or D1355 per patient by the same provider, facility or group. D1354 and 

D1355 cannot be utilized on the same tooth for the same date of service. 

 

If you have any questions, or need further assistance, please e-mail Molina Provider Relations at 

MDVSProviderServices@molinahealthcare.com 


